
 

 
 
 
 

Executive 
 

Monday 2nd December 2024 
 

The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to 
Information) (England) Regulations 2012 

 
 
Notice is hereby given in accordance with Regulation 11 of the Local Authorities 
(Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 
2012 that the following key decision is intended to be made at the above meeting of 
Executive.  This was not included the List Of Key Decisions and Items to be considered In 
private document which was issued on 19th November 2024. 
 

Appointment of Contractor to complete flood mitigation works at Pleasley Vale 
Business Park 

 
 
Compliance with the requirement to give 5 clear days’ notice in accordance with the above 
Regulation is impracticable as the matter is urgent and cannot reasonably be deferred. 
 
Reason for urgency: There is an urgent need to undertake works at Pleasley Vale 
following the flood damage caused by storm Babet last year.  Effectively managing 
flood risk and protecting the site from future extreme weather events is of 
paramount importance if the site is to continue operations.  It is also important to 
establish a baseline of flood modelling to inform any future development proposals 
for the wider site, as any planning application would require detailed flood risk 
assessments to be undertaken as part of any application.   
 
Due to the urgent need to undertake the work the Chair of Local Growth Scrutiny 
Committee has agreed that it should be treated as a matter of urgency and not be 
subject to the Scrutiny call-in process.  
 

 
 
Jim Fieldsend 
Solicitor to the Council & Monitoring Officer 
 
28th November 2024 


